
Dear Parents, 
The International Day of Families is observed on 15 May 
every year. The Day was proclaimed by the UN General 
Assembly in 1993  and reflects the importance the 
international community attaches to families. The UN 
also uses the International Day of Families as a way to 
recognise that family structures have undergone many 
changes due to social, economical and demographic 
factors. The annual event provides a way to highlight the 
important role that families hold in communities and 
raises issues that may affect families. 
  
When we look around us these days we have so many different types of families. We need to 
think inclusively when we talk about families to ensure we capture all the varieties that exist.  I 
remember being the only child in my class in Year 6 from a single parent family. It felt awkward 
when we discussed anything to do with family or had to draw pictures of my family. My pictures 
were different to the rest of my class. I am so thankful that over the years these stereotypical 
notions have changed. Each and every one of our families here at school are special, unique and 
treasured.  We are grateful for the different points of view you bring to our school, the different 

learnings you have, that all ensure we donôt take that 
stereotype into our learning here. Take the time this week 
to treasure your family! 
 
RAF OATEN UPDATE 
We received news last week that Raf has returned to 
hospital for his planned chemo and stem cell return. He 
still has a grueling road ahead but has entered this next 
phase of his treatment in positive spirits. Please keep the 
prayers going for him. 
 
NEW COVID POLICY FOR CATHOLIC SCHOOLS 
While the Board was meeting last week they ratified a new 
policy regarding staff, contractors and volunteers in 
schools. All staff, contractors and volunteers MUST be 

vaccinated against Covid to be on site. The use of our Whoôs On Location sign in should capture 
the vaccination details on your first log in. This does not apply to visitors for events like Assembly 
but will impact on classroom helpers, LAP volunteers, professionals visiting for OT, Speech, etc. 
 
ñThe purpose of this policy is for the Diocese of Lismore Catholic Schools Limited (DLCSL) to 
provide direction to Catholic schools in the Diocese of Lismore regarding the establishment and 
maintenance of practices to keep workers, students and volunteers safe from the impacts of 
COVID-19. DLCSL is committed to implementing every reasonably practicable precaution to 
protect the health and safety of staff, contractors and volunteers working in schools, as well as, 
students attending schools from the impacts of COVID-19, and other persons with a legal right to 
be on premises controlled or managed by DLCSL.ò 
 
ENROLMENT EXPO 
We would like to say a big THANK YOU to all those students who attended the 
Enrolment Expo on Wednesday night last week to assist. We thank our families 
for making their attendance possible. The Expo is one opportunity for prospective 
families to see our school and we really appreciate the staff and students who 
assisted on the night. Enrolments for Kindergarten 2023 are now at interview stage. We would 
like to finalise these by the end of term. So if you have a child who is ready to begin school next 
year or know of someone, please organise an enrolment interview with the office. 
 

Junior Joeys will begin on Thursday 21st July (next term).  
Places will be limited so everyone needs to act quickly! 
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MAY 
 

¶ Tuesday 17 
ß NAPLAN Catch up 

¶ Wednesday 18 
ß Zone Cross Country 

¶ Saturday 21 
ß S1 lunch & play 12pm 
Plateau Sports 

¶ Monday 23 - Thursday 26 
ß Stage 3 camp 

¶ Thursday 26 
ß National Sorry Day 

¶ Tuesday 31 
ß PSF meeting 7pm 
 

JUNE 
 

¶ Monday 13  
ß Public Holiday 

¶ Tuesday 14 
ß Term 2 Tuition Fees due 

¶ Tuesday 21 
ß Athletics Carnival 

¶ Monday 27 
ß Formation Day & 
Confirmation  

¶ Tuesday 28 
ß Back Up Athletics 
Carnival 

¶ Wednesday 29 

ß First Eucharist parent 
information night 

¶ Thursday 30 

ß Duckitas Day - dress up 
ñIn your bestò - TBC 

ß Last day of Term 2  

 
JULY 

 

¶ Friday 1  

ß PUPIL FREE DAY - 
Staff Professional 
Learning 

¶ Tuesday 19 
ß Term 3 begins for 
students 

¶ Thursday 21 
ß Junior Joeys begins 

 ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF COUNTRY 
 

Jingi Walla ( Jin-gee-wah-la ) Helloé. 
As we journey on this land of the Bundjalung Nation on which St Josephôs stands, we pay our respects to the Elders -  

the past, present and emerging leaders of the Bundjalung Nation. 
We acknowledge and respect their culture, their heritage and their beliefs as stewards of the  

land, sea, the earth and heavens, animals and vegetation. 
 

Rock art by students of St Josephôs as part of our Reading, Writing & Arts Festival. Photo: Daniel Prentice 

Sacrament of Confirmation 
Reminder 

 

Confirmation will be administered 
by the Bishop on Monday 27th 

June at 6.00 p.m.  
Please contact the Parish for 

more details 
www.alstonvillecatholicchurch.org.au  

Or phone 6628 3047 

https://www.facebook.com/JoeysAlstonville/
http://www.alstonvillecatholicchurch.org.au


WELCOME 
This week we welcome Eve Davis to Stage 3. 
 
YEAR 6 SHIRTS 
The Year 6 shirts finally arrived at school on Friday. A huge thank you 
to Pegasus Prints in South Lismore who were responsible for these 
shirts. The large delay was due to the fact that they had water over 
their roof in the devastating flood. Luckily the shirts were off site at the 
time of the flood. That was then followed by the fact they only got 
power back connected to their premises around April 20th and it was 
only connected to half of their premises. Which of course this was then 
followed with them trying to catch up on all their delayed orders. Iôm 
sure the Year 6 leaders will wear these with pride. Thank you to Liz 
Bugden for all the time and effort she put into these shirts for Year 6; and to Lucy Gooley for her act of kindness in sharing a shirt. 
 
NAPLAN UPDATE 
Our Year 3 & 5 students commenced NAPLAN last week. We hope to finalise these assessments this week. Unfortunately due to 
students being away with Covid or other events it may not be possible for all students to complete NAPLAN this year. We would 
like to congratulate the students on the no stress approach they have displayed over these assessments. 
 
S3 EXCURSION 
The Stage 3 camp to Brisbane and the Gold Coast takes place from next Monday. For everyoneôs information the families of S3 
students were sent the following information last week: 
As the S3 excursion is now rapidly approaching there are a few considerations we would like to ensure you are aware of.  
1. No staff member or student can attend if they are Covid positive. No staff member or student can attend if they are a close 
contact. We have a school contingency plan should a staff member test positive. (Close contact is basically a family member who 
currently has Covid or is still in isolation phase). 
2. We ask you to perform a RAT on your child on either the Sunday night or the Monday morning of the excursion. If you are 
dropping your child off on the Monday you will be asked to sign a form in the office stating that the RAT has been completed and 
your child is not a close contact. If you are not dropping off then please send an email to confirm. 
3. A reminder was given to the S3 students today to ask them to be vigilant about their health this coming week. They have been 
offered masks to wear if they would like.to utilise these. Obviously hand sanitising is also being pushed. 
4. If a student goes on the excursion but then catches Covid you will be requested to come and get them.  
5. There have been questions about refunds. Unfortunately any school excursion is a prepaid event so refunds are not possible. 
Covid refunds are even more difficult. We can only suggest you look into your own insurance if this is a concern. 
 
Please keep the students and their families in your prayers this week as they prepare for this much anticipated event. 
 
NAP ICT ASSESSMENT 
We received the following letter this week: ñI write to inform you that your school has been selected to participate in the National 
Assessment Program - Information and Communication Technology Literacy (NAP-ICT Literacy) 2022 Main Study. Your school is 
one of approximately 640 schools selected by the Australian Curriculum, Assessment and Reporting Authority (ACARA) through a 
random sampling process. Schools are selected from all states/territories and sectors across Australia. In each selected school, 
only students from Year 6 and/or Year 10 sit the main study test (as advised below). The NAP-ICT Literacy Main Study is an 
online test. The NAP-ICT Literacy Main Study will be conducted in NSW between Monday 17 October ï Friday 11 November 
2022. You will be given an opportunity to select a preferred date within this test windows. Approximately 20 Year 6 students from 
your school will be randomly selected to participate by ACER. Schools should set aside approximately two hours to complete the 
assessment session. ñ 

Seymour (Principal)

Thursday week 3, we had the opportunity to go to Incitare 
and it was a wonderful faith based experience. When we 
arrived we were put in groups with a Woodlawn leader that 
helps us throughout the day. In Incitare we learned a lot 
about building courage and how we can use this to be 

leaders of our faith.  Through journaling, group discussions, 
drama activities and artworks we learnt how we can connect 
with our faith more. We also played lots of fun games 
throughout the day including a scissor, paper, rock battle 
and a shoe swapping game to get to know the children from 

all the other schools better.  
 

At the end of the day we had a choice of making a poster, acting out a Scripture, writing a 
prayer or creating a prayer space. We made a poster celebrating courage and faith and it was put on the prayer 
space along with other posters for our group liturgy. At the end of the day we received a certificate, a bookmark, a 
coin with a special prayer on it and a badge that we can wear to show that the Holy Spirit is working within us. We also got to 

make some special connections with people from other schools.  
 

By, Lucy, Nikola, Bella and Nova  



LAP 
Our wonderful Learning Assistance Program (LAP) has 
started up again after a long period of Covid restrictions. 
The mentors bring so much joy to our students and we 
canôt wait for their weekly visits!  

 
Noah is a keen cook so he and 
Greg whipped up a batch of 
muffins which they shared with a 
lucky few! Thank you to all our 
mentors - you are ñmaking Jesus 
realò in your own quiet ways!   
 

~ Nikki Wagner 

URGENT -  EXPERT 
NEEDED FOR  
STAGE 3!  

 
As part of our Regenerating Australia unit, Stage 3 students are 
looking to interview a solar energy expert to find out more about 
renewable energy sources. If you can help, or can put us in contact 
with someone  else who is able to, please contact the Stage 3 
teachers at carissa.mccall@lism.catholic.edu.au or 
georgina.miller@lism.catholic.edu.au  
 

Thank you for your ongoing support. 

EMMA QUINLAN 
Schools most definitely need to give students longer 
lunch! Schools are not giving students enough time to 
eat the food in their lunch box. With less time to eat, 
children are more likely to prioritise what they eat. 

Schools only give students 10 minutes of eating time. 
Can you believe it? For childrenôs health but also their 
ability to learn. Research showed that children were 
more likely to finish what parents had packed in their 
lunch boxes when they were given more time to eat. 
Deakin University researchers have found children 

need at least 15 minutes to finish their lunch. What is 
most definitely clear is that giving children just five 

extra minutes to eat 
their lunch will be a 
very positive move 
and potentially 

increase their ability 
to focus on their 

learning. 

HUGH WOOLLEY 
Parents are responsible for what goes in 
lunch boxes. The schools certainly should 
make rules for what goes in lunch boxes 
and parents should follow those rules. 
Parents should pack their kids a more 
healthy meal because kids tend to pack 
their own lunches and put junk food in 
there. If kids are eating more junk food they 
will not be on task and focused in class. 
Therefore I believe parents should 
absolutely pack more healthier food in kidôs 
lunches. 

DOMINIC MILLS 
If we do NAPLAN 
online it will definitely 
make it easy for kids 
to do it and there is 
no need for paper 
when there is 
technology to help us 
instead of paper. 
Online is easier than 
paper, so if we do 
online it will save the 
world by using less paper and there be 
more trees in the world so we can breathe. 
This means we will have enough trees for 
animals to live and stay and have homes for 
us. If we get rid of trees we will make 
animals' lives worse. It is clear that if we do 
it online we would not have to do work to get 
paper. We can just do it online to save the 
world from disaster! 

SCARLET ELMSLY 
It is absolutely 

necessary for kids to 
be able to play 
sports during the 

pandemic. Covid lockdowns caused more than 
231,000 participants to quit the stateôs top 10 
sports. They need to be able to play sports 
because they have to get exercise. Kids also 
need time to socialise and make new friends. 
They have to know what it's like participating in 
team sports and working together. They can 

sanitise the ball or wear gloves. In conclusion it 
is obvious that kids should be able to participate 

in team sports during the pandemic.  

SPORT NEWS  Miss Linsey MacDonald 

 
Zone and Dio Cross Country  
We will be attending Zone Cross 
Country this Wednesday, 18th May 
at Hepburn Park, Goonellabah. All 
information can be found in 
Compass Events (those who previously could 
not see the event, now can). A reminder that 
children are to wear their school singlet on the 
day and have it returned by Monday, 23rd May.  
 
If your child is successful at Zone and is 
nominated for Diocesan, notes must be 
returned at the end of the week (2 day 
turnaround due to the postponements). You will 
also be required to respond to the absence 
SMS on the day of Dio to confirm your 
attendance at the event with office staff.  

This week Stage 2 took part in a 
virtual excursion with the News 
South Wales State Library. The 

excursion titled óMagical Story Mapsô 
had the aim of putting the ócreativeô 
back into creative writing, turning a 
blank piece of paper into a map of a 
magical land! The virtual excursion 
encouraged students to think 

imaginatively and use a different set 
of skills to express themselves. We 
took part in the excursion with 
various other schools from around 

NSW. 

Stage 2 has been working hard creating PEEL paragraphs to help persuade their audience.  
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